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Artist impression of new multi-purpose hall 

Project overview 

A project is underway to provide a new multi-purpose hall at Canterbury Boys High School. The new hall will 
include a stage, indoor sports court, toilets, first-aid room and back of house facilities. 

Progress summary 

Works are underway for the construction of the new hall at Canterbury Boys High School. Earthworks and 
remediation works are complete and inground stormwater services have been installed on the southern side of 
the hall along with the blockwork to the eastern retaining wall.  

The concrete pour for the main hall is now complete. 

Concrete pour – June 2023 

External works to the new hall will continue throughout the month, and this will include further concreting 
works to external walkways, ramps, stairs, and footings for services. The target dates for concrete pours 
(weather permitting) will be: 

• Friday 9 June
• Monday 12 June
• Friday 23 June

Work will take place during the approved construction hours, 7am to 6pm Monday to Friday, and 8am to 1pm 
Saturdays. No work will occur on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise advised. 

If works do not go ahead as planned due to inclement weather, this work will be rescheduled in the days to 
follow. We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and we will minimise impacts 
on the community at every opportunity. 
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Water hydrant works 

The hydrant water supply connection and upgrade works have progressed as scheduled. The reconnection of 
the water main work is underway, and works are anticipated to be completed in early July.  
 
Please be assured no properties will lose water supply during this activity. 

Next steps: 

▪ Structural steel installation followed by roofing and façade works. 
▪ Walkway concrete pour and external development works. 
▪ Completion of hydrant upgrade works. 

 
The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority, and we will 
continue to keep the community updated. Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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